

Ms. Eva Chu Hazardous Materials Specialist Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Department of Environmental Health Hazardous Materials Division 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, 2nd Floor Alameda, California 94502-6577

July 20, 1998

ED GEO

GARY D. LOWE No. 127

CERTIFIED

HYDROGEOLOGIST

OF CALLY

Request for Closure - Geno's Country Store, 1000 N. Vasco RE: Road, Livermore, CA.

Dear Ms. Chu;

This letter provides information you requested for closure of the underground storage tank release case for Geno's Country Store, located at 1000 North Vasco Road in Livermore, California. You had requested that a well inventory be provided and that the disposition of the soil be documented.

Enclosed herewith is a well inventory for the area around 1000 North Vasco Road. Most downgradient wells shown on the map have been properly destroyed (abandoned). Those that are active are monitoring wells and piezometers. Also, please note that the downgradient wells at the site were reported as "N.D." with only low levels of degraded diesel showing up in the 'source location' well.

The aeration/passive bioremediation soil pile was discussed in the letter dated July 30, 1996. At that time only 2 of 12 samples contained low levels of diesel (<150 mg/Kg) and 7 of 12 samples contained weathered/aged diesel, the goal of bioremediation. Three samples were reported as N.D. (<1.0 mg/Kg). It is the owner's intention to leave this soil spread onsite as a low (<3 feet high) pile for later use as structural or landscape fill.

This site meets clean closure requirements as I understand them. Please provide appropriate documentation at your earliest convenience.

Please do not hesitate to call me at 925-373-9211 should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Gary D. Lowe, R.G., C.E.G., C.HG.

Principal, Hydrogeologist Sole Proprietor

P.O. Box 2165 Livermore, California 94551 (925) 373-9211

AED GA

DARY D. LOWE

